
 
October 30, 2007 
 
SUBJECT:  FAP Route 132 (IL 34/145) 
  Project ACBHS-0132 (119) 
  Section 1 BR-1, 1 BR-2, 1 BR-3 
  Saline County 
  Contract No. 78010 
  Item No. 20, November 16, 2007 Letting 
  Addendum A 
 

 
NOTICE TO PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS: 

 
Attached is an addendum to the plans or proposal.  This addendum involves 
revised and/or added material. 
 

1. Revised page 2 of the Special Provisions. 
 
Prime contractors must utilize the enclosed material when preparing their bid 
and must include any Schedule of Prices changes in their bidding proposal. 
 
Bidders using computer-generated bids are cautioned to reflect any and all 
Schedule of Prices changes, if involved, into their computer programs. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Eric E. Harm 
Interim Bureau Chief 
Bureau of Design and Environment 
 

 
By: Ted B. Walschleger, P. E. 
       Engineer of Project Management 

 
 
cc: Mary C. Lamie, Region 5, District 9; Roger Driskell; R. E. Anderson; 
Estimates 
 
 
TBW:DB:jc 
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Underground utilities have been plotted from available surveys and records and, therefore, their 
locations must be considered approximate only.  There also may be utilities for which the 
locations are unknown.  Verification of locations of underground utilities, shown or not shown, 
will be the responsibility of the Contractor.  The following utility companies have facilities within 
the project limits which may require adjustments: 
 

 
Name and Address 

of Utility 

 
 

Type 

 
 

Location 

Estimated  
Date Adjustment 

Completed 

Verizon 
Attn:  Rick Shaw 
208 W. Union 
Marion, IL 62959 

Telephone/Fiber Optic Various None anticipated 

Mitchellville Water Dist. 
Attn:  Don Biggs 
125 Triple S. Road 
Harrisburg, IL 62946 

Water Various 
 

None anticipated 

Southeastern IL Electric 
Attn:  Dustin Tripp 
585 Hwy. 142 South 
Eldorado, IL 62930 

Electric 
 

Various 
 

None anticipated 

 
Additional utility information may be obtained by calling the “Joint Utility Location Information for 
Excavators” phone number, 800-892-0123.  This project is located in the N ½  of the SW ¼  of 
Section 34, T9S, R6E and in the NE ¼ of Section 15, T10S, R6E. 
 
 
TWO WEEK NOTIFICATION PRIOR TO STARING WORK 
 
Revise the first sentence of Article 107.09 Public Convenience and Safety to the following “The 
Contractor shall notify the Engineer at least 14 days in advance of starting any construction 
work.” 
 
This additional notification is required so that the public can be notified of the pending 
construction. 
 
 
KEEPING ROADS OPEN TO TRAFFIC 
 
It is the intention of the Department to limit the amount of time that lane closures are in place.  
Therefore, FAP Rte. 132 (IL 34/145) shall be kept open to two lanes of traffic prior to the 
Contractor receiving all materials needed to perform all staged work.. 
 
The closure of Willow Grove Road shall be limited to a maximum of 4 weeks during stage 1 
construction of S.N. 083-0019. 
 
While performing construction operations, the Contractor shall work only on one side of the 
pavement at a time and shall keep all equipment, materials, and vehicles off the pavement and 
shoulder on the side of the pavement that is open to traffic. 

Revised 10/30/2007 


